
 

   

STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
DIVISION OF AIR POLLUTION CONTROL 

William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower, 15th Floor 
312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue 

Nashville, TN 37243 
(615) 532-0554 Voice or (615) 532-0614 FAX 

 

 

 

November 30, 2023 

 

 

Mr. Eddie Franks, Manager, Safety Health and Environment  

Denso Manufacturing Athens Tennessee, Inc. 

2400 Denso Drive 

Athens, TN 37303 

 

Re: Construction Permit Application  

 Denso Manufacturing Athens Tennessee, Inc. 

 2400 Denso Drive, Athens, TN 37303 

 Emission Source Reference No. 54-0158-00/Permit No. 981911 

 

 

Dear Mr. Franks:  

 

Your construction permit application (undated and unsigned) for a new zonal ECU (Electronic Control Unit) 

cleanroom process which will consist of nine sealant, service, and sealer coat lines was received by the Division on 

November 1, 2023. The construction permit application fee of $500.00 was received by the Division on November 

21, 2023. A dated and signed application was received on November 28, 2023. A determination has been made that 

the application is complete, and the Division will proceed with the processing of your construction permit 

application. Please be advised that construction or modification of the source cannot begin until you are in receipt 

of the issued construction/ modification permit.  

 

If you have any questions concerning this correspondence, please contact Mrs. Sarosh Kaiser at (615) 532-0585 or 

sarosh.kaiser@tn.gov. Your Facility ID is 54-0158, please reference this number in any further correspondence with 

the Division. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
James P. Johnston, P.E. 

Deputy Director 

Permitting & Regulatory Development 
 

 


